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November 
 

9  Mufti day 
9 –11  Artfest  
13 Kindy Orientation 
20 Kindy Orientation  & 

Information evening   
26—30   Swim School 
27 Kindy Orientation 
 

December  
3-7 Swim School 
4 High School Orientation 
6 P&C  Christmas Party  
10 Stage 2 Jenolan Caves 
 Stage 3 Robotics 
11 Stage 3 Robotics 
 Stg 1 Meerkat Performance 
12 Celebration of Student  

Achievement 
13 Thank You Morning Tea 
14 Gala day 
17 Year 6 Farewell 
19 Last Day of Term 

Proudly celebrating 131 years of continued excellence in Public Education 

From the Principal.. 
 
Out tireless Artfest Committee has 
everything under control and this 
year’s Artfest is shaping up to be 
hugely successful. PLEASE if you can 
volunteer any of your time please 
contact the school or the committee 
members. We need volunteers and we 
need your help! 
 
The Film by the Eucalypts event at the 
Hub at Springwood was a lovely 
evening. The 34MU and 34H films 
were wonderful and received much 
laughter and applause. Thank you Mrs 
Halse for all your hard work and thank 
you to David Roberts, the guest 
speaker on the night. And, of course, 
congratulations to our students! 
 
The Charity Sing Out at the Town Hall 
on Sunday 28th November was yet 
another marvellous night. Gwen 
Blackwell has conducted the children’s 
choir for many years for this 
worthwhile cause and our students 
always do us proud. All proceeds from 
the event go towards art therapy for 
Westmead’s Children’s Hospital.  
 
Our stage 3 students had a fantastic 
time at the Great Aussie Bush Camp at 
Kincumber last week. The tired but 
happy students piling off the last week 
said it all. An exhausting but truly 
worthwhile excursion. The theme of 
anti-bullying was also effective in the 

team activities. Thank you to Alison 
Bones, Darrin Zammit, Amy Harris, 
Megan McKay and Helen Hodgetts. 
 
We had our first 2019 kindergarten 
orientation this week. It seems years 
ago when our current kinders were at 
orientation last year, and now they are 
seasoned school students. Thank you 
to Mrs Masters, Mrs Franklin, Mrs 
Bond for their organisation and thank 
you to Lisa Girardi, Jess Ryan and 
Dannielle Allen for their preparation. 
 
In May this year, Premier Gladys 
Berejiklian and Education Minister 
Rob Stokes, announced that NESA 
will undertake a curriculum review.  
This review will include how to best 
prepare our students for the future.  
You can have your say! Google, 
NESA NSW Curriculum Review. As a 
parent you can state your opinion 
regarding our future curriculum.  
        
We are planning for the 2019 year. If 
you are NOT returning to Wentworth 
Falls PS next year, PLEASE let us 
know so that we can sort classes as 
soon as possible. This helps us make 
the best start to the new year.  

 
Ley Wighton,                                    
Relieving Principal 

 

We make a living 
by what we get. We 
make a life by what 
we give.  

Winston Churchill 

ARTFEST IS HERE!!!! 
This weekend – 9th to 11th November 

 
Opening hours are Friday 7.30pm to 10.00pm, Saturday 9am to 5pm, and 

Sunday 10am to 4pm  

http://www.bluemountainsartfest.net.au 

http://www.bluemountainsartfest.net.au
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New Skoolbag App 
 

We are asking parents to install the Skoolbag App. Our current school App will be closing down this 
month.   
 
The App is an excellent way to be informed of up coming excursions, events, our school Newsletter and 
has a link to our website. An alert is sent if an excursion is delayed.   
 
The school App is the most efficient and immediate way to inform you of a fire rating and if the school is 
operational or non-operational.  
 
Student absences and change of details can be submitted through the App.  
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P & C NEWS 
 

ARTFEST IS HERE!!!! 
This weekend – 9th to 11th November 

Opening hours are Friday 7.30pm to 10.00pm, Saturday 9am to 5pm, and Sunday 10am to 4pm 
http://www.bluemountainsartfest.net.au 

The event kicks off with Opening Night from 7.30pm. For 
just $15 (or $12 pre-booked via Trybooking.com). This is 
an adult only event where you can have first dibs on arts 
and crafts, rub shoulders with the artists themselves, and 
enjoy drinks and canapes generously sponsored by Fed 
Blue Mountains and D’Vine Cellars.  
  
There is so much going on over the weekend, so why not 
pop into the school and check it all out for the price of a 
gold coin. 
 
 Art and Craft Exhibition. Check out what our local artists and artisans offer, with all art and craft for 

sale over the weekend. 
 
 Kids Craft Corner – Let the kid’s imagination go wild and create something fun and exciting in our craft 

corner. 
 
 Mini Golf (Saturday Only) – For just one day we are trying something new! Why not check it out and 

play a few rounds yourself with the kids. 
 
 Jumping Castle – always a younger kids first destination when reaching Artfest. 
 
 Kids Art Gallery – as you walk out of the hall you’ll be greeted by the Kids Art gallery extending the 

length of the walkway next to the library. See if you can pick out your kids artworks. 
 
 Kids’ workshops – book now if you haven’t already! Send your kids to a workshop while you get your 

Christmas shopping done. There are still a few places left, book via trybooking.com or con-
tact workshop@bluemountainsartfest.net.au. 

 
 Hungry? – We haven’t forgotten the food. Between the cake stall and the Artfest Café & BBQ you’ll 

find something to feast on. Sit down in our café seating area on the pebblecrete. 
 
With something for everyone, it is sure to be a fun family day out. And the best part – you’re supporting our 
school as 100% of profits raised over the weekend go straight toward resources for our children.  

 
If you have a spare hour or two, why not volunteer on the BBQ, or jumping castle or greeting guests at the 
entrance to name a few (please contact for more detail volunteer@bluemountainsartfest.net.au ) 
  
We are really looking forward to putting on an exciting community event, and hope that we see you there! 

http://www.bluemountainsartfest.net.au
mailto:workshop@bluemountainsartfest.net.au
mailto:volunteer@bluemountainsartfest.net.au
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Vege Patch and gardens 
With the spring rain and warmth our school garden is overflowing with fresh produce. We have loads of       
radishes, rhubarb, spinach, lettuces and fresh herbs which our students are going to harvest this week for sale 
at Artfest. Thanks Bec for keeping the ball rolling on the garden despite competing work demands. Thanks also 
to Bec, Monique, Phillipa, Helen, Brian, Andrew and Vera for weeding, mulching and tiding up the gardens at 
back entrance of the hall to make them look nice for Artfest. We are still looking for someone to run the          
garden group next year so if anyone is keen then let us know. 
 

Next P & C meeting is the Christmas Party at the Grandview Hotel 7:30pm on    
Thursday 6th December. All welcome. It’ll be fun and more than a few laughs!  
Email wentworthfallspandc@gmail.com if you want to come along.  

(P & C news cont.) 

mailto:wentworthfallspandc@gmail.com
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